
 

  

April 18, 2024 
 
Mr. Andrew Smith 
Washington State Department of Ecology 
Toxics Cleanup Program Southwest Regional Office 
300 Desmond Drive 
Lacey, WA 98503 
 
 
Subject: Quarterly Progress Report – First Quarter 2024 
  D Street Petroleum Site, Tacoma, Washington 
  CONSENT DECREE 91-2-2012-1 
 
 
 
Dear Mr. Smith: 
 
AECOM submits the following progress report for the D Street Petroleum Site located at 520 East D Street in 
Tacoma, Washington (the Site). AECOM prepared this progress report on behalf of the D Street Potentially 
Liable Parties (PLP) Group, ExxonMobil Refining and Supply/Environmental Services (ExxonMobil, formerly 
Mobil), Shell Oil Company (Shell), and Phillips 66 Company (Phillips 66, formerly ConocoPhillips) in 
accordance with Consent Decree No. 91-2-2012-1. The Phillips 66 Company (formerly ConocoPhillips) 
transferred control of its allocated share of the D Street Petroleum Group to Chevron Environmental 
Management Company, effective April 1, 2011. In 2021, the Chevron Environmental Management Company 
transferred control of its allocated share of the D Street Petroleum Group to Phillips 66 Company (formerly 
ConocoPhillips), effective July 2, 2021. 
 
A groundwater sampling and monitored natural attenuation program was implemented after the remedial 
system at the Site was turned off in October 2006. Groundwater monitoring is conducted in accordance with 
the Sampling and Analysis Plan for Groundwater Performance Monitoring Program and Work Plan for Well 
Installation/Decommissioning Activities, dated September 2011. On September 16, 2022, the D Street PLP 
Group submitted a Request for Concurrence – Reduction in Monitoring Program to the Department of 
Ecology (Ecology). On October 12, 2022, Ecology agreed to the reduction of the groundwater monitoring 
program to semi-annual sampling and followed up with an approval letter on November 21, 2022. The revised 
groundwater monitoring program started in 2023 and includes one semi-annual and one annual event to take 
place in April and October.  
 
This progress report covers activities conducted during the first quarter (January 1, 2024 through March 31, 
2024). Monitoring was not conducted in the first quarter. The next monitoring event (semi-annual) is 
scheduled to be conducted in May 2024.  
 
Activities Conducted During this Reporting Period 
 
Vacuum extraction event at monitoring well FW-5R is scheduled for May 2024 prior to the semi-annual event. 
 
Activities to be Conducted During the Next Reporting Period 
 
Semi-annual groundwater monitoring is currently scheduled for May 2024.  
 
Status of Recent and Upcoming Deliverables 
 
 The Second Quarter Progress Report is to be submitted on July 15, 2024. 
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If you have any questions regarding this progress report, please call me at (206) 403-4259. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
AECOM 
 
 
 
 
Renee Knecht, LG 
Senior Geologist/Project Manager 
 
 
cc: Andrea Wing – Shell Oil Company (electronic only) 
 Marla Madden – ExxonMobil (electronic only) 

Eli Gurian – Phillips 66 (electronic only) 
 
 
 
 
 
 


